Rutland Herald
This is a printer friendly version of an article from www.rutlandherald.com
To print this article open the file menu and choose Print.

Back 


Article published Aug 29, 2006
Route 4 bridge closure worries firms

The good news is that by working around the clock, crews repairing a bridge on Route 4 in Woodstock next year will need to detour traffic for only about a month, according to state officials.

The bad news, according to business leaders in Rutland, is that a month can be an eternity for companies that rely on regular deliveries, especially in tougher-than-usual economic times.

Work on the bridge near the Recreation Center in downtown Woodstock is scheduled to start in eight or nine months. But the implications of the repairs are on the minds of transportation planners and business officials now.

"We're trying very hard to address the concerns of the town and businesses," said Christopher Williams, state Agency of Transportation project manager.

The roughly 200-foot-long span has been in serious need of repairs for years.

Construction crews are scheduled to remove the old deck and replace it. Although the project will take about three months, Route 4 will close only for three to four weeks of that time, Williams said. To complete the work as soon as possible during that period, crews will work 24 hours a day, seven days a week, Williams said.

While the bridge is closed, traffic arriving from Interstate 89 will be detoured to Exit 3 in Bethel. From there, vehicles headed for Rutland County will be directed along Routes 107 and 100.

Rutland-bound traffic traveling north on Interstate 91 will be detoured onto Exit 8 in Ascutney, where motorists can follow Routes 131, 103 and 100 into Rutland County.

Williams said transportation officials would publicize the alternate routes before construction begins.

Thomas Donahue, executive director of the Rutland Region Chamber of Commerce, said the state should install a temporary bridge, not detour traffic. Route 4 is one of the main corridors for commerce into the Rutland region, he pointed out.

"They can do all the (public relations) they want — closed is closed," Donahue said.

He said he doubts the bridge closing would last only a month.

"We all know how much these things get delayed," he said.

If the roadway were to close temporarily in the spring, the effect on businesses that rely on trucking or tourism would be limited, he said. But if the road were to close during June, July or August, businesses would experience greater harm, he said.

"August is our heaviest traffic month on (Route 4 and 7)," Donahue said. "There are a lot of marginal businesses out there that are going to be hit hard if the road is closed during the summer."

Annette Compton, director of the Woodstock Area Chamber of Commerce, agreed that businesses would suffer more from a summer bridge closing. Nonetheless, she and the businesses she deals with are willing to endure the inconvenience, as long as the bridge gets fixed, she said.

"If we have one truck fall off the bridge, it will be more damaging than the potential irritation some people might feel for a couple weeks," she said.

Contact Brent Curtis at brent.curtis@rutlandherald.com.
